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DG Sue Diehm 

Dear Fellow Lions, 

Someone reminded me today that 

Christmas is just two months 

away!  It’s been a busy October! 

On October 1, Carroll Lions  

celebrated their 70th Charter with  

a block party in Carroll.  The first 

week in October took Lion Paul  

and me on club visitations to  

Reno, West Muskingum, and  

Frazeysburg.  Talk about timing—

Lion Paul’s birthday is October 6th, 

the night we visited Frazeysburg.  

He had a special treat—Happy 

Birthday Frazeysburg style!  On 

October 9th we attended The Plains 

Lions Indian Mound Festival—and 

came home with a puppy!  I’ll  

explain that to anyone who is  

interested. ;-)  

On October 12th we did a twofer—

noon for Pomeroy-Middleport and 

evening for Summit Station.  

Pomeroy-Middleport is busy  

organizing the Zone 7 meeting.  

Summit Station just had a wrap 

put on their food trailer with the 

100 logo—it looks brand new!   

Millersport just added two new 

members, and is always busy with 

projects.  Fredericktown served a 

wonderful meal and made us feel 

welcome.  Logan, though small, 

did well with their elephant ears at 

the Millersport Sweetcorn Festival. 

On the 20th we held a Lions service 

for an active Lion, Bob Pontious, 

who will be much missed by his 

club, Rushville Union.  PDG Sue 

and I left the service and headed 

to Heath for a visitation.  They do 

an amazing number of activities 

for their size.  I tell them they are 

a poster child! 

Lion Paul, 1st VDG Dave, and I  

attended Gallipolis Lions 60th  

Charter Night on October 22nd.  

They even had one charter  

member in attendance!  Several 

OH7 Lions joined the celebration. 

The last week in October saw Lion 

Paul and me visit Etna, New  

Concord, and Springfield Twp.  It’s 

been a busy month, but one of the 

most enjoyable parts of being a 

District Governor is visiting and 

witnessing how much work these 

clubs do and what a difference 

they make in their community! 

Next month will be filled with zone 

meetings.  My goal is to see at 

least one member represent each 

club in the district—a lofty goal 

perhaps, but achievable! 

 

Yours in Lionism, 

 
DG Sue 
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 It was a lovely October, and it sounds like November is going to start out in the same        

manner.  My month was like the old Johnny Cash song, "I've Been Everywhere."   I was on 

routes 7, 22, 23, 33, 35, 40, 50, 52, 70, 71, 75, 77, 78, and 83, not to mention a triple-digit road 

or two as well.  A meeting at Wellston started the journey as they planned their Halloween       

Costume Contest.   

 

 

1st VICE  

Dave Stockum  

 At Scenic Hills, the local Superintendent of Schools explained the details of 

the school bond levy on the ballot, and at Noble County, they were getting ready for 

their bake sale the next day     (I was their first customer - great chocolate fudge!)  At 

New Concord, they were getting ready for vision screening in the three local         

elementary schools.   A trip to Coal Grove, followed by a jaunt up to Toledo the next 

week showed the fall color that was emerging across our state.  I caught        

Chauncey-Dover planning their Halloween Parade and was able to get to the parade 

before attending a meeting at The Plains.  What a raucous club!  They do a great job 

working with local agencies like the Sheriff's Office, Fire Department and a number 

of churches. Finally, I joined DG Sue and her husband Lion Paul in attending the 

60th Anniversary of Gallipolis' Charter at Rio Grande College.  I am looking forward 

to getting to Jackson before the second round of Zone Meetings  occurs in             

November.  It is pretty obvious that the clubs making up OH 7 from old district 13 J 

are continuing to do a super job in serving their local communities.  It has been fun 

getting to know new folks and renewing acquaintances with old Lions' friends.  As 

the Code of Ethics says, making friends is one of the most meaningful activities of 

Lionism.   Please make an effort to make a zone meeting this November.  We will be 

updating plans for the first District OH 7 Convention and  sharing those things that 

make Lions so important to the communities they serve. 

 

1VDG Dave Stockum 
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2nd VICE  

Barb Bachman  

     As you read about this, it is approaching the time to 

reflect about the things for which we are thankful.  I 

know that I am thankful for the Lions Clubs I have  

visited and the work that each one is doing.  I'm  

thankful for my wonderful husband that shares my 

passion for eye screening of children and traveling with 

me.  What are you thankful for? 

 

     The month of October started out with visiting Heath 

Lions with a combined meeting with Hebron.  What a 

feast they had and everything was good!  The next day 

it was off to Chauncey with the Athens Lions to screen 

pre-schoolers.  The 3 Athens Lions (who are going after 

certification to be eye screeners) were there to help.  

We enjoyed their company and their enthusiasm. 

 

     On the 11th we visited Zanesville Host and listened 

about their latest project, a golf tournament and ball 

drop.  They are excited about doing it again in 2017.  

The club is very busy and getting new members,  On 

the 12th we were off to East Knox for a quick bite and 

listened to what a small club can accomplish.  They will 

be sponsoring a gun show on November 5th. 

 

     Limestone Valley was our next stop on our traveling 

tour with 85% of the club attending on October 19th.  

The church ladies and a man put on a dinner fit for  

royalty.  Zone 3, watch out, they will be bringing their 

peanut brittle in for sale.  Is it ever delicious! 

 

     We made a stop on the 20th to Frazeysburg Lions 

with apologies for not attending their auction and  

supper.  They told me it was a success.  They are  

passing out their calendars that they had printed up.  I 

made a mental note to myself for a future fundraiser.  

Nice project. 

 

     Finally, back to home club Baltimore Lions on the 

25th with guest speaker Lion Lilane Fox on vision 

screening.  It will be nice to see all our fellow Lions 

again and get some project planning done. 

 

     The 26th of October we will visit Summit Station, 

and the 27th off to Pataskala to visit with them.  We will 

be visiting Bloom Carroll on the 3rd of November and 

December 13th  we will go visit Lancaster. That will 

leave 2 clubs to schedule.  We will be at all Zone  

meetings in November. 

 

     I want to thank all the clubs for all their support and 

good wishes for George's eye surgery.  I just wanted to 

let you all know that he had the second of a three part 

procedure on the 21st of October with all doing well.  

He will be looking back to his normal self by  

convention.  We will be looking forward to meeting all 

of you then so mark your calendar for March 3, 4, and 5 

2017. 

 

     George and I would like to wish you a safe and 

happy Thanksgiving! 

 

Keep believing in Lions 

 

2nd Vice Barb Bachman  

Believe 
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***Just a little note to keep in mind the Jackson Lions will be celebrating 85 years of existence next year!! 

OH 7 Lions that attended the RLLI seminar were: 

Kevin Wilson (Level 2); Matt Osborn (Level 2); 

Ollie Paxton (Level 3); Carol Hawker (Level 3); 

Sharon Sweeney (Level 3); Rick Howell (Level 1); 

and Greg Randolph (Level 1) 

JACKSON LIONS CLUB 
Lion President Oscar Miller (Located on the right) is pictured with guest 

speaker and head of the Jackson YMCA, Shadra Jenkins.  Shadra 

wrote a book and had several copies translated into BRAIL for  

sightless readers.  

The West  Muskingum Lions will be conducting a Raffle Dec 14th which is an Ohio State University   

Souvenir Basket. The Basket contains over 32 items valued at over $ 400.00 Some of the souvenirs include 

a 2014 Championship Flag, an extra-large T-Shirt, OSU pillow, a large red tub, OSU notebook, a daily  

devotional book, a OSU Star Wars Blanket, a Brutus Buckeye stuffed toy, and many other items. If you 

win, you will be notified by phone. The drawing will be Dec 14th. Tickets are $1.00 each, or 6 for $5.00. 

The deadline for receiving back the tickets and the money will be Dec 7th. You may mail the tickets back 

to Lion President Al Taylor at 7811 Ridge Rd, Zanesville, Ohio   43701.  In the spirit of Lionism, we     

appreciate any support you can give us. 

WEST MUSKINGUM LIONS CLUB  
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LICKING VALLEY LIONS  

The Licking Valley Lions join 

forces with their Licking Valley 

Leos and assist with the World  

Service Week Project. One of the 

many ways they can show their 

club continues to demonstrate the 

Lion’s motto of “WE SERVE” 

throughout the community.  

SUMMIT STATION LIONS CLUB  

Summit Station Lion, Mayor Mike Compton, stands in front of their 

newly wrapped food trailer. WOW! It looks brand new! It really looks 

awesome!  

Lion Don Bringardner, (far left) 1st VP 

of Summit     Station Lions, shows DG 

Sue Diehm their Turkey Shoot range. 

One of the many functions in which 

they sell food from their trailer. 

Sounds yummy to me!   

POMEROY-MIDDLEPORT LIONS CLUB  
The Pomeroy-Middleport Lions are shown here displaying  one of 

their benches, built in the '40s, outside their meeting place, the 

Senior Citizens Center. There were 40 of them, and 9 are still      

accounted for!  They plan to build a shelter house in the park in 

Middleport in the spring. They still look very sturdy!  

Working on these projects can be so 

tiring, and it looks like a few of the 

youngsters hitched a ride.   

MILLERSPORT LION CLUB  
 PDG Ted Keller was selected for the October 22, 2016 Purple Heart Honor Flight.                                                            

 Ted served in the active Army, Reserves and Ohio National Guard for 25 years and 

is in The Ohio Military Hall of Fame for Valor.  Go to http://www.ohioheroes.org/

inductees/2006/keller.htm for more information about the induction in the Hall of Fame for 

Valor.                                                                                                                           

 Several hundred people were at the airport to welcome the veterans back home in-

cluding friends and relatives of other veterans on the trip, Honor Flight organizers, military 

units, police units, veteran’s organizations. and of course a bunch of Lions.

 

    PDG Ted is a member of the Millersport Lions Club and was       the 

  District 13K Governor in 1995/96. He is retired from the city of Heath.  

         Thanks for your service PDG Ted.  

Pictured above is PDG 

Ted on the honor flight.    
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Rio Grande Lions have been hosting a  

concession stand during the Rockets over Rio 

fireworks. They have been doing this for 8 

years. Pictured are the helpers at the event.  

ZANESVILLE-HOST LIONS CLUB 

 Richard McConnell was a guess speaker at the 

Zanesville-Host Lions Club. Mr. McConnell shared   

information regarding Pilot Dogs, he has had a dog 

since he was fourteen years old.  

 

A special sign was made to thank the many sponsors 

for the Golf Outing held by the Zanesville Host  

Lions. Like many other clubs, the support from  

corporate businesses makes it possible to hold these  

community events.   

One of the Golf teams watch their fellow team mate  

prepare to swing at the ball. “No pressure”  

RENO LIONS CLUB  

DATE: NOVEMBER 19th (new date) 
DOORS OPEN: 1:00 PM         BINGO BEGINS: 2:00 PM 

The Reno club will be having a Christmas/Thanksgiving theme this year for the baskets. There will be 

raffles,  door prizes, country store, 50/50, early ticket drawing. Their kitchen will also be open. Bring a 

canned good and get an extra bingo card. 20 games for $20.00. Call Lion Carol at 740-236-0134 or 

PDG Jan at 740-373-1278 

RIO GRANDE LIONS CLUB 
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GALLIPOLIS LIONS 

For the guest and Lion members of the Gallipolis Lions Club, it was an evening of lots of fun and enjoyment 

celebrating the history of the clubs existence. Three outstanding Lions had been selected to receive the  

International Presidents Certificate of Appreciation. (the fourth highest award)  

Pictured with each of the recipients is Past International Director Steve Glass from Clarksburg, WV.  

(Left to right) Zone 8 chair, Lion Ollie Paxton, Gallipolis President, Lion Rick Howell, and Central Eye Bank  

Trustee , PDG Lion Chris Homer. Congratulations is extended to these members along with the many other Lions 

in Gallipolis for their dedication to the city. Several proclamations had been presented to the club for their devotion 

and dedication to different functions within the city.     

Governor Sue Diehm presented the closing remarks at the Gallipolis 60th Charter 

Dinner. She reflected on what the economy was like in 1956, the  beginning and how 

dedicated the club had remained together helping their community despite the        

different trials and tribulations . A legacy to be very proud of as the club continues to 

thrive and to touch the lives of their community. She gave those in attendance a lot of 

food for thought as we each reflected where our clubs had also began.  

 

 

IRONTON LIONS CLUB 

 Zone 8 Chair Ollie Paxton (right side) 

and Assistant Chair Carol Hawker (left side) 

risked their lives to support Ironton Lions 

Haunted Tunnel. Such dedication!  

 The Ironton Lions are completing 

their 25th year of hosting a Haunted Tunnel. 

The    Tunnel was built in 1866 and holds a 

lot of history. Get ready for a really spooky        

adventure.  



 

DONKEY 

BASKETBALL 
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DUNCAN FALLS-PHILO LIONS 

BELPRE LIONS CLUB  

Belpre Lions Club continues... 

At the Belpre Apple Butter Stir Off, Lion Debbie Marshall 

introduced the new Royalty to represent the Belpre Lions 

Club this year. From left to right: Tiny Miss, Laekyn Hart,  

Junior Miss, Haley Hilverding, Miss Apple of Your Eye, 

Lindsie Johnson, Teen Miss, Lanie Johnson, Little Miss,  

IssaBella Giffen, and Community Service, Tori Sydenstricker. 

Saturday,  

DECEMBER 3rd 

$6.00 per person 

 Ticket sales will be available.  

Lions Gloria Johnson (left) and Cathy 

Rose Sent the care package to a soldier 

in Greenland.  
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THE PLAINS LIONS CLUB  

At the Indian Mound Festival sponsored by The 

Plains Lions Club. Skylar Stewart (center) was 

crowned the queen.  Stewart is daughter of  

Cassandra & Anthony Stewart of Mt. Sterling. First 

runner-up Ally Mohler (right), daughter of Kristian & 

Steve Mohler of Logan, second runner-up Allison 

Richmond (left), daughter of Amy & Randy  

Richmond of Glouster.  

EAST KNOX LIONS CLUB  

The East Knox Lions Club 

Invites you to come to their Gun 

Show. 

 

If you have any questions or con-

cerns contact the number on the 

flyer!  

Mr. Lion was very busy hanging out with some other Lion friends while attending the  

Indian Mound Festival.  

 

ROCKS 
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ZONE 1 MEETING 

OH 7 LIONS 
 November 17, 2016 

7:00 p.m. 
 Hosted by the Hebron Lions Club 

@ Hebron Masonic Lodge 

116 N. High Street 
Hebron, Ohio 43025 

 DINNER MENU 

Ham & Scalloped Potatoes 

Salad, Rolls, Dessert, & Drink 

Dinner cost will be $15.00 
Please RSVP to Zone Chairman Ron McLeish by 11/07/2016 

ronly@windstream.net 
(H) 740-763-4188 or (c) 740-334-2954 

 ***No district or club raffle sales until after meeting*** 

ZONE 2 MEETING 

tel:740-763-4188
tel:740-334-2954
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Zone 8 Meeting 

When: Wed. Nov 16, at 6:30 pm  

Where: Ponderosa Steakhouse, 601 E. Main Jackson, Ohio 

Please order your meal and pay for it at the check-in counter at the front of 

the restaurant. We will be meeting in a private room in the back. 

Since this meeting is after the election and after Veterans Day, our theme for the evening is patriotic attire. 

Cabinet members please let me know if you are coming so that we may include you in protocol. 

Also let me know if you would like a place on the agenda. 

Hope to see you on the 16th.       Zone 8 Chair Ollie Paxton  the.paxtons@att.net 

      740-645-1616 

ZONE 7 MEETING  
 

TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 15TH, 2016 
 
MENU:   Pulled Pork 
   (on bun if desired) 
   Baked Beans 
   Cole Slaw 
   Desserts (cake and pie) 
   Soft Drinks 
   Coffee 
   Water 
COST:  $12.00 per person 
 

LOCATION: Syracuse Community Center 

   2244 7th Street 

   Syracuse. OH 45779 
 

ZONE 7 MEETING 

ZONE 8 MEETING 

mailto:the.paxtons@att.net
tel:740-645-1616
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ZONE 3 MEETING 

LIONS DISTRICT OH-7  

ZONE 3 ADVISORY MEETING 
 

NOVEMBER 22, 2016 

HOSTED BY NEW CONCORD LIONS CLUB 

LOCATED: 

 UNITED METHODIST CHURCH BASEMENT 

20 E. HIGH STREET, NEW CONCORD 
 

DINNER WILL BE AT 7:00 P.M. 
 

MENU: 

GREEN SALAD, BISCUITS WITH BUTTER 

GREEN BEANS, SCALLOPED POTATOES 

BAKED CHICKEN 

PEACH COBLER WITH ICE CREAM 

DRINKS 
 

COST $12.00 

I NEED YOUR RESERVATIONS BY: 

 NOVEMBER 16, 2016 

GERALD R. HOWARD ZONE 3 CHAIRMAN 

grhoward@columbus.rr.com 

ZONES 4 & 5  MEETING 

ZONES 4 & 5  

MEETING THEME 

IS: 

 

PAST and 

 PRESENT! 

DATE:  Monday, November 7th  

TIME:  7:00 p.m. 

WHERE: Millersport Lions Club 

MENU: Lasagna, Salad, bread  

  stick, and pumpkin pie 

COST: $13.00 

($2.00 from each meal will be donated to 

a cause benefiting veterans!    

CONTACT: Lion Nicole Osborne at: 

  740-274-2302 to make your reservations.  

Zone 6 Club Presidents:  Please remember to bring a 

copy of your report for the Zone Chair.  

ZONE 6 MEETING 

mailto:grhoward@columbus.rr.com
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LICKING VALLEY LEOS 

The Licking Valley Leos and their 

advisors were busy helping with the 

World Service Week Project. 21 

Leos and 2 advisors were present. 

Others that were helping included a 

Newark Lion,  3 parents, and 11 

Licking Valley Lions. It was a great  

morning. We were able to assist Six 

(6) different local entities.  

 

Several areas in 

the Licking  

Valley area 

benefited from 

the hard work of 

the Leos as they 

performed  

numerous tasks 

to help beautify 

the area.  

3 South Gallia Leos joined together with 7 

Gallipolis Lions (only 9 pictured) give candy 

to over 400 Trick or Treaters in downtown          

Gallipolis. Looks like they may have       

enjoyed some treats too because of the 

smiles on their faces!  

SOUTH GALLIA LEO CLUB 
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Lions Clubs International Centennial Celebration  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Games * Entertainment * Fellowship 

General Sessions * Lion Sessions * Fun/Educational Sessions  

AND MORE! 

The 2017 Ohio Lions Winter Retreat information and Registration Forms are available on line at 

www.ohiolions.org . 

REGISTRATION 
 

Full registration paid by December 1, 2016 will be $120.00. Full registrations December 2, 2016 - 

January 4, 2017 will be $140.00. No registrations will be accepted after January 4, 2017. Make all 

checks payable to: “THE OHIO LIONS” and specify LIONS WINTER RETREAT in the memo line, 

and return with this registration form to: Ohio Lions, 4074 Hoover Rd., Grove City, OH 43123;    

Fax: 614-539-5055; Email: lionsoffice@ohiolions.org. Or use your credit card and go to 

www.ohiolions.org & use PayPal. 
 

Hotel Reservations 
 

Hotel reservations must be made through the hotel at: http://www.deercreekstateparklodge.com or by 

phone 1-800-282-7275. Room reservations prior to November 30, 2015 may be made by requesting 

the Ohio Lions group rate of $90.00*/night plus tax with 1 to 4 persons per room. After November 

30th the room rate may increase. The State Office will not accept hotel reservations or room deposits. 

*Price includes a $2.00    technology fee. 
All registered Lions will receive a 2017 Commemorative Winter Retreat pin and a 2017 Deer Creek 

dangler. Besides our fun and educational sessions, we will have Lion 2VDG Brandon Johnson of 

Tennessee as our guest speaker on Friday night. We will recognize Ohio’s Past District Governors. 

We will play in a Putt-Putt tournament. The winner receives a full registration to the 2018 Winter  

Retreat and their caddie receives a registration for half price. We will travel through the Lions 

 Historical Trail and learn about the past 100 years, design a 

Lions 100th Centennial Celebration float, participate in the 

four Centennial Challenges and attend a birthday party on    

Saturday night with cake, ice cream, noisemakers, door 

prizes 

                                        and Fireworks….Don’t miss this once in a life time event. 

                 **SAVE $20.00 PER PERSON BEFORE DECEMBER 1, 2016** 

MAKE IT A FAMILY WEEKEND! 

OHIO LIONS  WINTER RETREAT 

Deer Creek State Park 

JANUARY 13-15, 2017  

http://www.ohiolions.org
mailto:lionsoffice@ohiolions.org
http://www.deercreekstateparklodge.com


 2017 Ohio Lions Winter Retreat 

January 13, 14, 15, 2017 
REGISTRATION FORM 

DEER CREEK STATE PARK RESORT 

MT. STERLING, OH 
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      OHIO LIONS 

 WINTER RETREAT 

REGISTRATION: 
 

Full registration paid by December 1, 2016 will be $120.00. Full registrations December 2, 2016-January 4, 2017 

will be $140.00. No registrations will be accepted after January 5, 2017. Make all checks payable to: “THE OHIO 

LIONS” and specify LIONS WINTER RETREAT in the memo line and return with this registration form to: Ohio 

Lions, 4074 Hoover Rd., Grove City, OH 43123; Fax: 614-539-5055; Email: lionsoffice@ohiolions.org. Or use 

your credit card and go to www.ohiolions.org & use PayPal. 

Please provide an Email address to receive updates on the Winter Retreat!        District                                                                 
 

NAME:­_____________________________    EMAIL________________________________ 

 

NAME:­_____________________________    EMAIL________________________________ 

 

TOTAL FEES ENCLOSED: $_________________ 
             Children’s meals available:    Total number of children:    (price per meal to be determined) 

SPECIAL NEEDS: Please List any special dietary needs required, including the need for a Diabetic Meal. 

Registrant’s Name: ___________________________ Needs: _____________________________ 

Registrant’s Name: ___________________________ Needs: _____________________________ 

Session Facilitators 
_____ Yes, ___________________________________ would help as a session facilitator at the Winter Retreat. 

HOTEL RESERVATIONS 

Hotel reservations must be made through the hotel at http://www.deercreekstateparklodge.com or by phone         

1-800-282-7275. Room reservations prior to November 30, 2016 may be made by requesting the Ohio Lions 

group rate of $90.00/night plus tax with 1 to 4 persons per room. After November 30th the room rate may       

increase. The resort only has 110 rooms and may sell out. The State Office will not accept hotel reservations or 

room deposits. 

Check out www.deercreekstatepark.com  for all of the win-

ter events and resort amenities that are offered at the lodge.  

Make this a family outing!!! 

    OHIO LIONS 

WINTER RETREAT 

mailto:lionsoffice@ohiolions.org
http://www.deercreekstateparklodge.com
http://www.deercreekstatepark.com
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NOVEMBER  2016 

  1 Gov Sue  

visiting WEST 
LAYFAYETTE  

& WARSAW 

2 Gov Sue  

visiting  

SCENIC 

HILLS 

3 Gov Sue  

visiting      

NOBLE  

COUNTY 

4 5 Breakfast at 
CHESTERHILL 

7-10am 
 

Gun Shoot at  

EAST KNOX 
 

 

Pancake  

Dinner at  

BELPRE 

4pm-8pm 

6 

Cabinet 

Meeting at  
MILLERSPORT 

7 Zones 4 & 5                

LANCASTER/

MILLERS-

PORT 

 

 

8  9  Zone 6 at  

RENO 

10 Gov Sue  

Visiting 

PATASKALA 

11 12 

13 14 15 Zone 7 at  

POMEROY 

16 Zone 8 at      

JACKSON 

17 ZONE 2 at    

HEBRON 

18 19 Bingo at 

RENO (Date 

Change) 

20 21 Zone 1 at      

CENTERS-

BURG 

22 Zone 3- 

NEW 

CONCORD 

23 24 25 26 

 

BELPRE  

Holiday Lights 

Parade 6pm 

27 28 29 30    

    SUNDAY MONDAY         TUESDAY          WEDNESDAY    THURSDAY       FRIDAY          SATURDAY 

WE SERVE 
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Brief Notes from your Newsletter Editor... 
 

 

 

 

 I can’t believe it is November already, good grief, what happened to the 

summer months? Time continues to fly by and some are even getting ready for 

the holiday season around the corner. Please don't forget to order a few of the  

poinsettias to give to shut ins, door prizes, or family. The funds will help with 

our convention costs. There are lots of exciting things happening within and our 

of the District. Your support to other clubs are deeply appreciated. Visiting the other clubs is always 

fun because you make new friends and you get to visit with old ones too. It’s a win win situation. As 

always, keep that news coming my way so I can share your club’s happenings. As a huge family its 

nice knowing how everyone is doing. I hope you each have a wonderful Thanksgiving.  

Loving Lionism,  

 

Lion Miss Vicki 

 

RUSHVILLE UNION LIONS CLUB 

It is with great sadness that we have loss a longtime member of the       

Rushville Union Lion's Club, past president, and Melvin Jones Fellow 

Robert "Bob" Pontius passed this month. A Lion Service was held for 

him.  He will be greatly missed by his family and friends. Contributions 

may be made in Bob's memory to the Bremen United Methodist Church 

or the Rushville Union Lions Club.   

BEVERLY LIONS CLUB 
The Beverly Lions Club is sorry to have to notify      

District OH7 of the death of Lion Rex Kenyon. Lion 

Rex joined the club in 2008 and was a Dick Bryan 

Award winner.  Lion Rex was an active member of  

Beverly American Legion Post #389 and was a      

former mayor of the village of Beverly.  

 

Cards can be sent to:    Beth Kenyon  

    PO Box 395 

    Beverly, OH 45715  


